
DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY 

Report on M.Sc (Organic Chemistry) Freshers’ and Farewell Party 

The Department of Chemistry, Sardar Patel College, organized a combined 

Freshers’ and Farewell Party on 29th April 2025 in the college auditorium (III 

Floor). The programme was conducted with great enthusiasm and joy, marking both 

a warm welcome to the new M.Sc (Organic Chemistry) first-year students and a 

heartfelt farewell to the outgoing second-year batch. 

The event began with a formal inaugural session, where the Principal, Vice 

Principal, Academic Coordinator, Head of the Department, faculty members, 

and senior students extended their greetings. The freshers introduced themselves 

creatively through short speeches, songs, and fun activities, creating a friendly and 

cheerful atmosphere. 

To bid farewell, the outgoing students shared their memorable experiences 

during their course of study and expressed gratitude to the faculty for their constant 

guidance and support. Juniors also conveyed their best wishes for the seniors’ bright 

future. 

The cultural segment featured lively dance performances, melodious 

songs, skits, and a ramp walk presented by the first-year students. Various games 

and spot events were also conducted, adding energy and excitement to the 

celebration. 

The highlight of the event was the crowning of Mr. Fresher and Ms. 

Fresher. The party concluded with a vote of thanks followed by a group photo 

session, capturing the joyful moments. 

The Freshers’ and Farewell Party was truly a memorable occasion that 

strengthened the bond between students and created lasting memories for both 

juniors and seniors. 
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